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MEMORANDUM 
 

DATE:  August 26, 2008 
 
TO:  NSHE Board of Regents 
  
FROM:  James E. Rogers              
  Chancellor 
 
RE: HOPE, HOPE THERE IS HOPE 
 
 
 
 
In trying to keep you informed about the devastating effects the Governor’s required budget 
cuts would have, our office has been somewhat between the proverbial rock and a hard place.  
On the one hand, we felt it essential to give you the facts as they really are: that is, if the 
Governor’s proposed budget cuts really ever became a reality, the System would suffer 
permanent and irreparable damage.  We knew that information would by itself cause great 
heartburn, not only for all the employees of the System, but even more importantly for all the 
students present, past and future.  Knowing the extent of that heartburn, we still felt it our 
obligation to give you the bad news.   
 
At the same time, in spite of the Governor’s absolutely inflexible position on requiring the 
System to cut its budget by 14 or 16 percent, regardless of palatable financial solutions that 
might exist, the Chancellor’s office believed there were financial solutions that could 
accommodate both the fiscal conservatives and liberals of the state of Nevada.   
 
From the enclosed letters the Chancellor’s office has received from Senator Raggio, Speaker 
Buckley, Assemblyman Arberry, and discussions that the Chancellor’s office has had with 
numerous other legislators, the Chancellor’s office believes that although the only number yet 
given the System as a required budget cut is 16 percent, that with perseverance and a team 
effort between the System and the Legislature a financial resolution can be reached. This 
resolution may not make any of us completely happy, but such a solution at least will prevent 
the dismantling of the Nevada System of Higher Education.   
 
The System, certainly all the Regents, the System presidents and all of the employees of the 
System, in addition to the student bodies of each of the institutions, must continue to give the 
Chancellor’s office ideas for creating financial resources to ensure the future of the System. 
 
If you have suggestions, please contact the Chancellor’s office. 
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